
Year 11 Captains’ Speech – Semester 1 

Awards Assembly 

 

Good morning, everyone. We are your year level captains and vice captains. 

We would like to highlight some of the amazing things that have happened 

over this semester. We also want to share what activities we should look 

forward to in Terms 3 and 4. 

First of all, the swimming carnival happened in Term 1. For this event, students 

had the opportunity to compete and have a great day by the pool with their 

friends. Overall, it was a great day, and we congratulate those who made it 

through to represent the school in further stages.  

We also had the Year 11 Deb, which most of us attended. It was a fun night 

where we got to dance with partners and eat delicious food for dinner. After 

dinner, we all hopped back on the dance floor to dance to more songs; it was 

a great night.  

Other events that happened this semester included cross country, school 

sports, the talent show, and the French and Indonesian sister school tours. We 

also survived the Year 11 SACs, exams, and the GAT as well, never giving up 

even when it was hard, so we should all be proud of ourselves. 

There are also many exciting events coming up soon; these include the 

Athletics carnival, Year 12 retreat, and many more, which we look forward to, 

too. 

Thank you for listening. 

 

Peter Bouw, Amy Weatherhead, Ruby Paola and Tayla Allan 

 


